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¶ Fall Fest 
¶ Jean-Sébastien J. Gignac to step down as Executive 

Director of Voice of English-speaking Québec 
¶ Diversity of VoicesðPluralité des Voix 
¶ VEQôs Annual General Meeting 
¶ YES Business Coaching 
¶ VEQ/Be Active Québec Fit & Fun English Summer 

Day Camp 
¶ Seniors, Out & About 
¶ News from the Newcomers Coordinator 
 

 
¶ Music: Share, Inspire, and Engage 
¶ The Community Christmas Hamper Campaign  
       celebrates its 20th year and goes digital! 
¶ Lifelong Learning 
¶ Health Passport App & Tutorial video 
¶ Come Knit with us! 
¶ Have an Event? Send it to VEQ and post it on the 

QCT Community Calendar! 
¶ VEQôs Job Bank 
¶ Contact us 
¶ Newsletter Update  

  
In this edition:  
 

Summer 2015  

An active summer at VEQ  

Voice of English-speaking Québec is busier than ever this summer with great 
activities going on for all ages!  
 
Seniors, Out & About is in full swing, with weekly outings to a range of great places 
such as Ile dôOrl®ans, the Aquarium and the Old Port Market. This project is aimed at 
allowing English-speaking seniors to keep their autonomy and actively participate in 
community activities through safe and free transportation on a weekly basis.  
 
VEQ and Be Active Québec have teamed up again this summer to organize the Fit & 
Fun English Summer Day Camp. This 6 week camp invites children ages 5-12 to 
participate in team and individual sports to help them learn about an active and 
healthy lifestyle.  
 
The Newcomers program has been active with a walking tour of Old Québec and a picnic in the park hosted in 
partnership with Be Active Quebec.   
 
Mark your calendars for Fall Fest 2015! This year, join us on Saturday, September 19 at St. Vincent Elementary 
school. Come visit local community groups and businesses, catch up with old friends and participate in activities for 
the whole family. Fall Fest will feature live performances by cultural groups, inflatable games, face painting, and great 
food provided by SNACS Entrepreneurs! Community groups and businesses interested in having an information table 
at Fall Fest can contact info@veq.ca or 418-683-2366 ext.221. 
 
Enjoy the rest of the beautiful summer in Quebec City, and as always, feel free to contact us if you have any 
questions or comments at 418-683-2366. 
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Community groups and businesses interested in having an information table at Fall Fest  
can contact info@veq.ca  or 418-683-2366 ext.221.  
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Jean-Sébastien J. Gignac to step down as Executive Director of 

Voice of English -speaking Québec  

The Board of Directors of Voice of English-speaking Québec recently announced that Executive Director, Jean-

Sébastien Gignac will resign in early September 2015. Jean-Sébastien has been with the organization since 2005, 

first as a Project Coordinator and as Executive Director since 2008. He has worked skillfully and tirelessly during his 

tenure at VEQ, creating countless new projects and partnerships, and increasing funding by more than double. His 

advocacy work on behalf of the English-speaking community has helped demonstrate time and time again to the 

French majority that ñwe are part of the solution, not part of the problem.ò 

ñThough we are sad to see him go, we are pleased for him as he continues with the next stage in his career,ò said 

Taylor Ireland, President of the Board of Directors. The Board is working closely with Jean-Sébastien to manage his 

transition effectively, and a Committee is working to conduct a search for a new Executive Director to start in early 

autumn. 

Jean-S®bastien will be working with Gail Quinn and the Jeffery Hale Friendsô Foundation to help further develop the 

Foundation in light of the changes to Quebecôs health care system. He will also be supporting Jeffery Hale 

Community Partners in its partnerships with both the community and public sector. Richard Walling, Executive 

Director of the Jeffery Hale Community Partners noted that ñJean-Sébastien will be a welcome addition to our 

dynamic team of employees and volunteers.  I am also happy that he will be continuing to work on behalf of the 

English-speaking community of the regionò. 

Mr. Gignac added ñIt has been a great privilege to be the Executive Director of VEQ for the last seven years. I am 

really happy to be able to continue working for the English-speaking community and I am looking forward to 

continuing to support VEQ in a different role. ò 

ñWe send our heartfelt congratulations to Jean-Sébastien for all his years of excellent service to our community and 

we are very happy to see that he will continue to serve our community through the Jeffery Hale Community Partners,ò 

said Mr. Ireland. 

Diversity of Voices ðPluralité des Voix  

 
This new project aims to promote bilingualism and build stronger links between the English and French speaking 
communities in the Quebec City region. We aim to achieve this by hosting bimonthly bilingual activities throughout the 
year for the 20-35 year old demographic. Ultimately, our goal is for young adults to feel more confident in their 
capacity to live and work in both languages.  
 
For more information or to suggest possible activities please contact Daniel Potter at 418-683-2366 ext. 222 or 
daniel.potter@veq.ca. 
 
Stay tuned for more information via VEQ's facebook page! 
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YES Business Coaching  

Are you an entrepreneur or have aspiring ideas to start your own 
business?  Sign-up for the next YES Business Coaching session!  This 
service has become so popular that we now have a YES business coach 
coming to Quebec City every month to meet with people! Book your 
appointment today.  

Upcoming Business Coaching dates: 
 August 19  & 20th 
 September 16 & 17 th 
 October 20 & 21 st 
 November 25 & 26 th  
 
To register call Voice of English-speaking Québec at 418-683-2366 ext. 225 or email entrepreneur@veq.ca 

VEQôs Annual General meeting 

Over 80 people attended Voice of English-speaking Qu®becôs 34th Annual General Meeting held on Thursday, May 
28 in the Coin Soleil room at Jeffery Hale Hospital. Members had the chance to hear about VEQôs successes this 
past year and learn about many exciting new initiatives.  
 
This year, VEQ was fortunate to have overwhelming interest from community members wishing to join its board of 
directors. Board candidates made short presentations, then votes were made and tallied. As a result, VEQ welcomed 
4 new board members and 1 current board member was re-elected for a second term.  
 
VEQ wishes to thank Bill Donnelly, Master of Ceremonies, and Ted Gunn, Electoral Officer, for their contribution to 
the evening. 
 
VEQ is pleased to welcome its 2015-2016 
board of directors: 
 
Taylor Ireland, President 
Brigitte Wellens, Vice-President 
Phil Almaguer, Treasurer 
Véronique Hunter, Corporate Secretary 
John Karkosak, Member at large 
 
Members: Rebecca Boucher, Alec Cooper, 
Jeanne Grégoire, Joanne Legge, Justyna 
Lemieux-Lefebvre, Ann Martell, David OôNeill, 
Marie White and Hoffman Wolff 
 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our 
events this year. We look forward to an exciting 
year ahead! 


